  VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
APRIL 3rd, 2017
	Council President Frank Dietz called the meeting to order and led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.  The roll call was read and all members answered the roll except for John Hayman.  A motion to excuse Mr. Hayman for the Council meeting on March 20th as well as April 3rd was made by Eric Barhorst and seconded by Dennis Harford.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.   
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written.   A motion was made by Eric Barhorst to pay the bills and seconded by Jacqueline Shoffner.  All voted yes and the motion passed.
	A motion to transfer $2,483.04 to the Elevated Tank Fund and $4,600.75 to the Water Treatment Plant Fund from the CIWA Fund for March balancing was made by Jacqueline Shoffner and seconded by Dennis Harford.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.
	The Fire Chief was present and had nothing.
	John Courtney of Courtney and Associates was present to discuss the results of the electric rate study they had performed for the Village.  After a slide presentation, Mr. Courtney recapped the presentation by giving the following recommendations: (1) Increase the Customer charges to move towards cost of service results; (2) Implement a Customer charge in the large power rate; (3) Consolidate night light rates and increase rates to reflect cost of providing service; and (4) Revise the power cost adjustment to reflect the rolling 12-month average power supply costs.  The proposed rate adjustments were given for Residential, Commercial, Large Power, Night Lights, and the Power Cost Adjustment.  The Village still needs to do some work on the night light rates and will get with Mr. Courtney in the next week to finish up and get a new Ordinance prepared.
	Deputy Don Day was present and had nothing to report.
	Under Old Business, the Fiscal Officer reported to Council the list of permit holders which she obtained from the Ohio Division of Liquor Control website which will be renewing. Discussion followed.  The Mayor, the Solicitor, and the Fiscal Officer will get more information and it will be tabled until the next meeting.  The deadline to get an objection to the State Department is May 2, 2017.
	Under New Business, moving the Sheriff’s Department office in the Village from behind the library to the former office of the Fire Chief was discussed.  Pat reported the walls have painted and it is all cleaned up and ready for the move.  A motion was made by Jacqueline Shoffner and seconded by Dennis Harford to move the sheriff’s department village office to the former office of the Fire Chief.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.  The future purpose of the rest of the buildings was tabled until the next meeting.
	Other New Business included discussion of the class action law suit involving the new legislation regarding the wireless equipment placement. It was reported that 81 other government entities have joined the suit asking for clarification on the legislation.  Solicitor Connor Kinsey stated it is symbolic in nature.  He stated that a resolution can be drafted to join the class action law suit but he did not necessarily state that was the way he would advise to proceed.  Council wanted more time to investigate and it was tabled for the next meeting.
	Jacqueline Shoffner reported on the last EMS meeting. They still do not have any signed by-laws but hopefully they will get approved and signed on April 12th.  They did receive all paperwork they had been trying to get. They will continue to meet the second and fourth Wednesday of each month.	
	The Fiscal Officer asked permission from Council to cash in a CD which was only getting .65% interest and place it in the sweep account so we can get .90% interest.  The CD was renewing.  Dennis Harford made a motion to cash in the certificate and put it in the sweep account. Jacqueline Shoffner seconded the motion. All members voted yes and the motion passed. The Fiscal Officer also read a request from the EMA Assistant to hold the second round of the update to the countywide Mitigation Plan in Lakeview in our Council chambers on April 11th from 7:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m.  A representative from Lakeview must be present but all of Council is invited.  Pat said he would be present.  The Fiscal Officer also reported we heard back from Senator Huffman on the Resolution we passed objecting to the statewide tax collection in the Governor’s budget proposal.  The budget is under review in the House at this time.  Becky also reported to Council that two zoning permits had been issued in the Village.   
	The Utility Commission Committee decided they would like to meet before the new Ordinance is presented to Council on the electric rate study.  The Fiscal Officer will call each committee member to schedule a meeting.
	The Village Administrator stated he needed to fill a lineman’s position in the Electric Department and he would like to put Scott Mohler in that position.  Council requested to go into executive session to discuss.
	Terry Brentlinger asked Council to consider moving the Council meetings in May and June to accommodate their ball schedule because it involved himself and the Mayor and they would not be able to be at the meetings.  It was tabled to be discussed at the next meeting when the Mayor is present. 
	   A motion was made by Dennis Harford at 8:50 p.m. to go into Executive Session.  A second to the motion was made by Eric Barhorst.  All voted yes and council went into executive session to discuss personnel matters.  At 9:05 p.m., a motion was made by Dennis Harford to return to regular session.  The motion was seconded by Eric Barhorst.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dennis Harford made a motion to place Scott Mohler in the Electric Department as a lineman at the hourly rate of $18.50 to be effective at the next payroll period, which starts April 16th, with a six month probation period and if he passes the probation period, the hourly rate would go to $19.50 per hour.  Eric Barhorst seconded that motion.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.
A motion was made to adjourn by Frank Dietz and seconded by Jacqueline Shoffner.   All voted yes and the meeting adjourned.
	The next meeting will be April 17th, 2017 at 7:30 p.m. in Council Chambers. 
  					Respectfully submitted,
																			__________________________							Rebecca Larrabee, Fiscal Officer 


___________________________
President of Council Frank Dietz
